

The 77th Reunion of the 90th Division is visited by General Patton

The 90th Division had their 77th reunion since their formation in 1918 in San Antonio Texas on September 1, 1995. Many of the veterans were in the 90th during WWII and this marked their 50th reunion since the end of WWII. This event also coincided with the worldwide commemoration of the ending of hostilities in WWII. The Tough O'mbre

was the nickname of the 90th who fought under General Patton and his Third Army. The T. O of the patch insignia stood for Texas-Oklahoma Division. On this date the 90th ARCom dedicated one of their building to General Richard G. Stilwell, who had commanded them in World War Two.

General George S. Patton Jr. was asked to be a special guest (Denny Hair) and was accepted with great enthusiasm. Many war stories were retold as he mingled through the audience. When Patton was interviewed about the experience he said, "They know it is really not General Patton as he died in a tragic car accident in 1945 but they did not mind as there was things they wanted to say to him. I became very touch when a veteran came up to me and said, Sir, I want to thank you for your outstanding leadership. We believe that your constant aggressive attacking caught the enemy off guard and saved many lives. I think I am alive today because you were in command then" I thank in behalf of General Patton and only wished as they did that he had lived to be part of the many reunions after the war. "



Pictured left to right is Melvin Schroeder who played the part of security for General Patton, Denny Hair as General Patton and David Elder, retired Lt.Col, US Army, played the Part of Brig. Gen. Hap Gay, Third Army Chief of Staff during WWII.

Below is a copy of the San Antonia Express New September 2, 1995. The Caption Reads Denny Hair, As General George Patton, hears a war story Friday from Bill Johnson, a veteran and member of the 90th Infantry Division, during the rededication of the division headquarters at Fort Sam Houston. The Building was memorialized as the General Richard G. Stilwell U.S. Army Reserve Center.



PHOTO BY BOB OWEN

Denny Hair, dressed as Gen. George Patton, hears a war stary Friday from Bill Johnson, a veteran and member of the 90th Infantry Division, during the rededication of the division's headquarters at Fort Sam Houston. The building was memorialized as the Gen. Richard G. Stilwell U.S. Army Reserve Center.

Stilwell, 90th ARCOM honored

By Jim Hutton

Express News Stoff William

The 90th U.S. Army Reserve Command headquarters in San Antonio was memorialized Friday in honor of Gen. Richard Stilwell, a commander in the 90th Infantry Division in World War II.

As part of South Texas' continuing events heralding the 50th anniversary of the end of World War II, a ceremony honoring Stilwell was held at the same time "Tough 'Ombre" veterans of the 90th Division association were enjoying their 77th reunion in the Alamo City.

As many veterans were their crimson and white hats bearing the "T-O" patch, U.S. Rep. Henry B. Gonzalez, D-San Antonio, gave the keynote address in front of the 90th ARCOM headquarters, on Harry Wurzbach Highway near Fort Sam Houston National Cemetery.

"General Stilwell and thousands of privates (in the 90th Infantry Division fighting in Europe) gave us a world of hope," Gonzalez said in his speech.

The congressman referred to events in September 1945 as either "the twilight of peace or the dawn of humanity" as the war ended after the atomic bombs were dropped on Japan and the Cold War eventually started.

"But today we have hope, knowing the price of war is high and the benefit of peace is higher," Gonzalez added in his speech.

With the general's widow, Alice Stilwell, and their grown children in attendance, a dedication plaque was unveiled at the entrance of the headquarters.

It read: "Soldiering is the only profession I know. Service to my country in war and peace, at home and abroad has been the alpha and omega of my existence," Stilwell wrote on Nov. 1, 1976.

The headquarters, also dedicated as the Gen. Richard G. Stilwell United States Army Reserve Memorial Center, was presented an oil painting of Stilwell to be placed in the foyer.

Stilwell was assigned to the 90th Division at the outbreak of World War II, serving in several command positions. His military career spanned 39 years and 14 campaigns in three wars — World War II, Korea and Vietnam.

When the 90th ARCOM was established in 1967, more than 60 percent of its personnel had served in the 90th Division. The first ARCOM commander, Maj. Gen. Robert Travis, had been the last 90th Division commander.

Many of the 90th Infantry Division Association members watched the dedication from bleachers set up near the headquarter's entrance.

"We have 5,000 members in the association," said Travis Hall, association president from Neola, lowa.

"We held another reunion in San Antonio in 1991 when General Stilwell spoke to the group," Hall added. Stilwell died on Christmas Day in 1991 at the age of 74.

"This is a special event in itself," Half said, referring to the dedication ceremony, the 50th anniversary of the end of World War II and the reunion in San Antonio, the home of the 90th Division.

The division was activated during World War I at Camp Travis near Fort Sam Houston.

But Hall said association members were said about the 90th ARCOM headquarters move next year to Little Rock, Ark., as part of Army Reserve restructuring.

The 90th ARCOM in San Antonio will become the 90th Regional Support Group